

## OTB July 1 Meeting 2021 Notes

Present were Kelly, Tom, Jessica, Ginka and Anna.

Meeting Called to order at 7:27.

May minutes read (no quorum at June meeting). Moved to accept by Jessica. And seconded by Kelly.

Treasurer's report:

Balance is \$6263.55. Little activity in terms of spending. \$2500 in \$500 sponsorships. Some outstanding expenses (\$365 + \$416.57 insurance for RAT and for our show) need to be reimbursed for ride-a-test. Moved to accept by Anna, seconded by Jessica.

Old business:

RAT:

Went well! Good feedback. Profited a tiny bit.

Show:

8 hours filled already for Saturday, and 6 hours on Sunday. Stalls (20) already filled.

Stall test set up this Saturday, July 3<sup>rd</sup>. Will need some serious man-power to move all stalls to the site on the Thursday before the show. Need to line up volunteers Thursday to set up stalls and take them down on Monday.

Kelly got the sound set up.

Ali will be the announcer.

Program: We will ask Stephanie.

Prizes: Tom and Kelly will ask Shelley at Murdoch's for another 20 prizes to match the prizes from Happy Horse.

Anna will talk to Windmill about borrowing some plants for the front of the judges stand.

We will publish donor logos in program and on the website.

Anna will put together goody bags for all entrants.

We will post map of show grounds on our website too.

Need hotel rooms for the two judges, Heather, and TD Victoria.

Need to update signs (e.g., emergency instructions etc.).

Need to pick up judges stand from spur ridge. Kelly and Tom will do.

Should ask the Range if they have stalls available that we could also use.

**New business:**

(Some upcoming events were reviewed).